

First Semester B.A./B.Sc./B.Com./B.B.A./B.H.M./B.S.W./B.Sc.(FAD/IDD)/

B.C.A./B.V.A. Degree Examination, April/May 2023

(CBCS Scheme) (2018 – 19 Onwards) (Repeaters)

Paper – I : ADDITIONAL ENGLISH Spectrum – I

Time: 3 Hours

KASTURINAGAR BANGALORE-43

Max. Marks: 70

Instructions: 1) Answer all the main questions.

2) Write the question numbers correctly.

I. A) Correct the errors in the following set of sentences.

 $(5 \times 2 = 10)$ 

- 1) a) The man shot the bird by a gun.
  - b) He sat besides john.
- 2) a) The bird flew above the ocean.
  - b) The nurse enquired how I am.
- 3) a) Neither she nor he are at home.
  - b) Swara is tallest girl in the class.
- 4) a) She doesn't has to like me.
  - b) The car is invented about a hundred year ago.
- 5) a) The news I received are good.
  - b) The number of honest people are small.
- B) Read the following passage and answer the question below:

The cinema is the cheapest source of entertainment today. Millions of people see movies and enjoy them. It is a good pastime in all the places - big or small.

The cinema industry has made rapid progress after independence. In the beginning there were silent and black and white movies. Now we are dazzled by the colours in every movie.

Big posters are seen on the walls of cities and towns for advertisements. They also announce the coming movies in the city. There is always a rush before the booking windows. So the tickets are often sold in the black market or at a premium.



On the one hand the cinema is a source of entertainment. On the other it is also a source of knowledge and information. Films satisfy all the sections of people and their different tastes.

There are religious movies and historical movies. They recreate the past, the old culture and lifestyle. Social films spread awareness about social evils of dowry, casteism and communal feelings. Some films expose the corruption in high places among the policemen and the citizens.

1)	) Why is cinema popular ?	1	
2)	2) How can you say that the cinema industry has made rapid after independence ?	progress 1	
3)	B) Why are tickets often sold in the black market?	· · · · · · ·	
4)	4) Find words from the above passage which mean the opportunity	site to: 2	
	i) Costliest ii) Hide		

C) You have been asked to create attention grabbing captions to avoid using plastic. Write at least two captions. (2x2½=5)

OR

You are active member of Swachh Bharat Campaign in your college. Prepare one slogan each for asking your college mates.

- i) To keep your classroom clean.
- ii) To avoid littering the college campus.
- II. A) Answer any five questions in one or two sentences each. (5×2=10)
  - The Imp was upset because he didn't succeed in making the peasant frustrated and taking the name of devil. (true/false)
  - 2) Why was Kali delighted?
  - 3) What does Pip mean when he says he was brought up by hand?
  - 4) What was the remedy found out by the writer for his problem?
  - 5) How did the Roman Emperors amuse themselves in the lesson 'Window View'?
  - 6) The Sonnet 29 deals with the theme of
  - 7) What is the mood of the poet in the poem 'Childhood' ?



B) Answer any four questions in about a page each:

 $(4 \times 5 = 20)$ 

- 1) What do you mean by "The blood of the beast is always in man"?
- 2) Describe how Kali's friends were helpful in the lesson 'Sweets for Angels'.
- 3) Explain what happened on the afternoon of Christmas Eve in the Churchyard.
- 4) How did the writer come to know that he was in conflict with a habit?
- 5) What are the author's views regarding his own Childhood when he sees sadistic tendencies displayed by the little girl?
- 6) What is the reason behind the shame felt by the speaker in 'Sonnet 29'?
- 7) How were the adults responsible for the poet's Sadness in the poem "Childhood"?
- C) Answer any two questions in about two pages each :

 $(2 \times 10 = 20)$ 

- 1) The Imp was finally successful in making the peasant commit the sin. How did he succeed to his evil intentions? Explain.
- 2) How does the convict's behaviour introduce the Theme of Justice in the Story 'Great Expectations'?
- 3) Discuss Sonnet 29 as a celebration of friendship.



ಮೊದಲನೇ ಸೆಮಿಸ್ಟರ್ ಬಿ.ಬಿ.ಎ. ಪದವಿ ಪರೀಕ್ಷೆ, ಎಪ್ರಿಲ್/ಮೇ 2023 (ಸಿಬಿಸಿಎಸ್ – ರಿಪೀಟರ್ಸ್) (2018 – 19 Onwards)

– ೦ಪೀಟರ್ಸ್ ) (2016 – 19 Onwards ಕನ್ನಡ ಭಾಷೆ (Paper – 01)

ಕನ್ನಡ ಭಾಷಾ ಪಠ್ಯ

ಸಮಯ: 3 ಗೆಂಟೆಗಳು

ಗರಿಷ್ಠಾಂಕಗಳು: 70

I. ಅ) ಈ ಪದ್ಯದ ಭಾವಾರ್ಥ ಬರೆಯಿರಿ.

 $(6 \times 1 = 6)$ 

ಬಕನಂ ಹಿಡಿಂಬನಂ ಕೀ ।

ಚಕನಂ ಕಿಮ್ಮೀರನಂ ಜಟಾಸುರನಂ ಕೊಂ ॥

ದ ಕಲಿ ಜರಾಸಂಧನನಿ।

ಕ್ಕಿ ಕೊಂದ ಬಲ್ಲಾಳ್ ಮರುತ್ಸುತಂ ಕೇವಳನೇ

ಆ) ಎರಡು ವಿಷಯಗಳಿಗೆ ಟಿಪ್ಪಣಿ ಬರೆಯಿರಿ. (2×2=4)

- 1) ಸಂಜಯ
- 2) ಚಂಪೂ ಕಾವ್ಯ
- 3) ಕೆ. ಎಸ್. ನರಸಿಂಹಸ್ವಾಮಿ
- 4) ವಚನ.
- ಇ) ಒಂದು ಪ್ರಶ್ನೆಗೆ ವಿವರವಾಗಿ ಉತ್ತರಿಸಿ.

 $(1 \times 10 = 10)$ 

- 1) ತುಂಗಭದ್ರೆ ಜೀವ ಬೆಳಕಾಗುವ ಪರಿ ಎಂತಹುದು ? ವಿವರಿಸಿ.
- 2) ಕೆಟ್ಟವನು ಸದ್ಬಕ್ತನಾಗುವ ಬಗೆಯನ್ನು ಬಸವಣ್ಣ ಹೇಗೆ ನಿರೂಪಿಸಿದ್ದಾರೆ ? ವಿವರಿಸಿ.
- II. ಅ) ಎರಡು ಪ್ರಶ್ನೆಗೆ ಸಂಕ್ಷಿಪ್ತವಾಗಿ ಉತ್ತರಿಸಿ.

 $(2 \times 5 = 10)$ 

- 1) ಕಥೆ ಕದಿಯುವ ವಕೀಲನ ಹೆಂಡತಿಯ ಪಾತ್ರ.
- 2) ರಹಮಾನ್ ರಮೇಶನಾಗಲು ಕಾರಣ.
- 3) ಅಕ್ಕುವಿನ ಬೆಪ್ಪುತನ.
- ಆ) ಒಂದು ಪ್ರಶ್ನೆಗೆ ವಿವರವಾಗಿ ಉತ್ತರಿಸಿ.

 $(1 \times 10 = 10)$ 

- 1) ಕಾಳಿಂಗಯ್ಯ ಮತ್ತು ದೇವಯ್ಯನ ವ್ಯಾಜ್ಯದ ಕಾರಣ ಹಾಗೂ ಪರಿಣಾಮಗಳನ್ನು ವಿವರಿಸಿ.
- 2) 'ಅಂಕ' ಕತೆಯ ಆಶಯವನ್ನು ವಿವರಿಸಿ.

64102

III. ಅ) ಒಂದು ಪ್ರಶ್ನೆಗೆ ಸಂಕ್ಷಿಪ್ತವಾಗಿ ಉತ್ತರಿಸಿ.

 $(1 \times 5 = 5)$ 

- 1) ಕಳ್ಳರನ್ನು ಸೊಸೆ ವಂಚಿಸಿದ ಬಗೆ.
- 2) ನಾಲ್ವರು ಶೂರರನ್ನು ಬ್ರಿಟಿಷರು ವಂಚಿಸಿದ ಬಗೆ.
- ಆ) ಒಂದು ಪ್ರಶ್ನೆಗೆ ವಿವರವಾಗಿ ಉತ್ತರಿಸಿ.

 $(1 \times 10 = 10)$ 

- 1) ಹಲಗಲಿಯ ಬೇಡರು ಲಾವಣಿಯ ಸಾರಾಂಶವನ್ನು ವಿವರಿಸಿ.
- 2) ಗರತಿ ಗಂಗವ್ವಳ ಉತ್ತುಂಗ ವ್ಯಕ್ತಿತ್ವವನ್ನು ವಿವರಿಸಿ.
- IV. ಅ) ಒಂದು ಪ್ರಶ್ನೆಗೆ ಸಂಕ್ಷಿಪ್ತವಾಗಿ ಉತ್ತರಿಸಿ.

 $(1 \times 5 = 5)$ 

- 1) ಇಂಗ್ಲೀಷ್ ಇಂಡಿಯಾಕ್ಕೆ ಬಂದದ್ದಕ್ಕೆ ಮುಖ್ಯ ಕಾರಣ.
- 2) ಕಪ್ಪು ಗುಲಾಮರಿಗೆ ವಿಧಿಸಿದ್ದ ಕರಾರುಗಳು.
- ಆ) ಒಂದು ಪ್ರಶ್ನೆಗೆ ವಿವರವಾಗಿ ಉತ್ತರಿಸಿ.

 $(1 \times 10 = 10)$ 

- 1) ಪ್ರಜಾಪ್ರಭುತ್ವ ವ್ಯವಸ್ಥೆಯಲ್ಲಿ ವೃತ್ತ ಪತ್ರಿಕೆಗಳಿಗೆ ಇರುವ ಸ್ಥಾನವೇನು ? ವಿವರಿಸಿ.
- 2) ರೋಸಾ ಪಾರ್ಕ್ ಳ ಕ್ರಾಂತಿ ಮನೋಭಾವವನ್ನು ವಿವರಿಸಿ.



ಪ್ರಥಮ ಸೆಮಿಸ್ಟರ್ ಬಿ.ಬಿ.ಎ. ಪದವಿ ಪರೀಕ್ಷೆ, ಫೆಬ್ರವರಿ/ಮಾರ್ಚ್ 2023

(NEP Scheme)

ಕನ್ನಡ ಭಾಷೆ – 1 ಕನ್ನಡ ಸಹಯೋಗಿ – I

Time: 2½ Hours

Max. Marks: 60

 $(6 \times 2 = 12)$ 

- I. ಯಾವುದಾದರೂ ಆರಕ್ಕೆ ಉತ್ತರಿಸಿ.
  - 1) ಕುವೆಂಪು
  - 2) ತಾಯಿಯ ಪ್ರಲಾಪ
  - 3) ಪು.ತಿ. ನರಸಿಂಹಾಚಾರ್
  - 4) ಜಿ.ಎಸ್. ಶಿವರುದ್ರಪ್ಪ
  - 5) ರೈಲು
  - 6) ವಾಸ್ಕುಶಿಲ್ಪ
  - 7) ಬಸವರಾಜಕಟ್ಟಿಮನಿ
  - 8) ಶಾರದಮ್ಮ
  - 9) ದ್ರಾವಿಡ ಭಾಷೆ.
- II. ಯಾವುದಾದರೂ **ನಾಲ್ಕು** ಪ್ರಶ್ನೆಗಳಿಗೆ ಸಂಕ್ಷಿಪ್ತವಾಗಿ ಉತ್ತರಿಸಿ.

 $(4 \times 6 = 24)$ 

- 10) 'ಯಾವ ಕಾಲದ ಶಾಸ್ತ್ರವೇನು ಹೇಳಿದರೇನು' ಕವಿತೆಯ ಆಶಯ.
- 11) ಮಗುವನ್ನು ಕಳೆದುಕೊಂಡ ತಾಯಿಯ ಪ್ರಲಾಪ.
- 12) ಗೌಡನ ಕೋಪಕ್ಕೆ ಕಾರಣ.
- 13) ಮಹಾವೇಗದ ಬಗ್ಗೆ ಲೇಖಕಿಯ ನಿಲುವು.
- 14) ಸುಮಂಗಳಮ್ಮನ ಮುಂದಿರುವ ಸವಾಲುಗಳು.
- 15) ಯಜಮಾನ ಭಾಷೆಯಾಗಿ ಕನ್ನಡದ ಮುಂದಿರುವ ಸವಾಲುಗಳು.
- III. ಯಾವುದಾದರೂ **ಮೂರು** ಪ್ರಶ್ನೆಗಳಿಗೆ ವಿವರವಾಗಿ ಉತ್ತರಿಸಿ.

 $(3 \times 8 = 24)$ 

16) ಕನ್ನಡ ಭಾಷೆಗೆ ದ್ವಿಭಾಷಿಕತೆ ಮತ್ತು ಬಹುಭಾಷಿಕತೆಗಳು ಹೇಗೆ ಸವಾಲೊಡ್ಡಿವೆ ? ವಿವರಿಸಿ.

· 1

- 17) ಕರ್ನಾಟಕ ಸಂಗೀತದ ಮಹತ್ವವನ್ನು ಕುರಿತು ಚರ್ಚ್ರಿಸಿ.
- 18) ಆಧುನಿಕ ಕಾವ್ಯದಲ್ಲಿ ವೈಚಾರಿಕತೆಯನ್ನು ತರಲು ಇರುವ ತೊಡಕುಗಳನ್ನು ವಿವರಿಸಿ.
- 19) ಪೊಲೀಸರು ನಾಗಮ್ಮನನ್ನು ಹಿಂಸಿಸಿದ ಬಗೆಯನ್ನು ವಿವರಿಸಿ.
- 20) ಭೀಮನ ತೊಳಲಾಟದ ಸ್ವರೂಪವನ್ನು ವಿವರಿಸಿ.



LIBRARY

KASTURINAGAR

# I Semester B.Com./B.B.A. Examination, February/March 2023

# (NEP Scheme) ENGLISH

Paper – 1 : Generic English (L2)

Max. Marks: 60

2

2

Instructions: 1) Answer all questions.

2) Mention the question numbers correctly.

# SECTION – A Workbook

- Skim the passage to identify the topic. Choose the appropriate option:
   Stress is a health problem affecting people of all ages nowadays. It is created by the pressures of the contemporary life style, with its competitiveness, rapid pace and loneliness. This results in tiredness, depression, worry and irritability in individuals. Extreme stress can lead to chronic anxiety, nervous breakdowns and even suicide.
   a) The article throws light on stress and stress related issues.
   b) This article offers solutions to lessen stress in life.
  - 2) Scan the passage given and answer the following questions:

    Many men and women are so money-minded that they do not undertake any serious work that does not pay. They believe that it is foolish to exert themselves for study and work that cannot be converted into cash. An old working woman complained about her son's habit of buying books. She said, "He wastes money on his books. How are they useful? He is a carpenter and not a school master".
    - a) Why do many men and women not undertake any serious work?
    - b) What is the complaint of the old working woman?
- II. 1) Mention any two types of editorials.

 Nidhi Agri Products Pvt. Ltd. Kannur has advertised for the post of Area Manager. Write a cover letter in response to the post advertised for.

. 8

2

5



			2
III.	1)	Define discriminative listening.	3
	2)	Prepare a write-up for Group Discussion on 'Expectation kills happiness'.	
IV.	1)	You are at a District Level Sports Meet. How do you introduce yourself to your fellow participant?	2
	2)	What enquiry would you make in the following situation? You want to know the various courses offered in a college.	2
V	1)	Give a set of instructions on how to replace the light bulb.	4
<b>y</b> •		Underline the noun phrases in the following sentences:  a) The one-eyed man is walking across the road.  b) The new pink bike is mine.	2
VI		Identify the clauses in the following sentences:  a) The boy, who secured first rank, was given cash prize.  b) If you work hard, you will pass the exam.	2
	2)	<ul> <li>Fill in the blanks with appropriate tenses given in the bracket:</li> <li>a) She (has been writing/was writing) for one hour.</li> <li>b) My friend (is driving/was driving) when the accident took place.</li> </ul>	2
VI	l. 1	) Fill in the blanks with the correct form of the verb which agrees with the subject :	3
		<ul> <li>a) Slow and steady (win/wins) the race.</li> <li>b) The principal and warden (has/have) returned.</li> <li>c) All that glitters (is/are) not gold.</li> </ul>	
	2	) Fill in the blanks with the correct idioms given in the bracket :	2
		(Make up one's mind, a bird's eye view, Leaps and bounds)	
		<ul><li>a) I can't Can you help me?</li><li>b) From the top of the hill, you can get of the city.</li></ul>	
V	III. C	On the occasion of Independence Day in your college, you are asked to give a welcome speech. Draft the Welcome Speech.	5



# SECTION – B Course Book

X.	Ans	wer any 5 of the following questions in two or three sentences. (5×2=10)
	1)	What, according to Sue, did Johnsy want to paint some day?
	2)	Who did Grandfather buy the python from ?
		Enumerate any two benefits of planting trees as suggested by Henry Cuyler Bunner.
	4)	Sohrab Saheb was when he first heard Suresh Shyamdas Chhabria's distribution of property.
		a) Calm
		b) Shocked
		c) Happy
	5)	Deepa's brothers were neither surprised nor alarmed after hearing the will.
		True/False.
	6)	Name the village mentioned in the lesson 'The Last Leaf'.
	7)	Where did the grandfather leave the python, at the end of the story?
X		swer <b>any two</b> of the following questions in a paragraph. (5×2=10)
		Behrman is the epitome of sacrifice. Elucidate.
		Describe Aunt Mabel's reaction when she first saw the python.
		Do you think the title 'Heart of the Tree' is appropriate? Justify.
		Narrate the incident that made Helen Keller feel repentance and sorrow, in the story 'My Teacher'.
	5)	Write the different uses of the trees that are mentioned in the poem 'Heart of the Tree'.



# First Semester B.A./B.Sc./B.Com./B.B.A./B.H.M./B.C.A./B.Sc. (FAD) Degree **Examination, February/March 2023**

(NEP) ADDITIONAL ENGLISH – I (L1)

Max. Marks: 60

: 21/2 Hours

- Instructions: 1) Answer all the questions.
  - 2) Write the correct question numbers.

### SECTION - A

 $(5 \times 2 = 10)$ I. a) Answer any five questions in one or two sentences each: 1) Why did the peasant scold his wife in 'Imp and the Crust'? accompanied Kali in the hospital in 'Sweets for Angels'? 2) 3) Who does Pip think the second convict is in 'Great Expectations'? 4) What is Mr. Balfour's habit? 5) How does the speaker's mood change in the lines 9-14 of the sonnet? 6) The grandfather's work is compared to a Spider webbed fly. True/False 7) Who sat before Robert lynd while he was on the top of a London Bus?  $(4 \times 5 = 20)$ b) Answer any four questions in about a page each: 1) What advice did the Imp in the guise of the pilgrim give the peasant? 2) Write a note on Kali's admiration for children. 3) Why does Pip feel terrified looking at the escaped convict in 'Great Expectations'? 4) Describe the view seen through a bus window as grasped by the little girl. 5) Explain how the writer comes to know that he was in conflict with a habit? 6) How did the adults 'seem' to the poet when he was a child? 7) What does the poet discover about his mind in 'Childhood'? 8) Write a note on the description of nature in the poem 'Grandfather's Holiday'.

. 1



c) Answer any one question in about two pages each:

 $(1 \times 10 = 10)$ 

- 1) How can you cultivate habits? How can we come out of the problems of our habits?
- 2) Childhood is a significant aspect of one's life. Explain.
- 3) What is the significance of love in the Sonnet 'A Consolation'?

### SECTION - B

II. a) Correct the errors in the following set of sentences:

 $(5 \times 2 = 10)$ 

- 1) i) Gymnastics are an Olympic sport.
  - ii) Either the King or the Princes is leading the army in battle today.
- 2) i) Never underestimate an intelligence of a child.
  - ii) It is a easy task to convince him to join us.
- 3) i) They will finish painting the house in Monday.
  - ii) I met her in this afternoon.
- 4) i) The eatery is serving lunch to office goers for ten years now.
  - ii) There is undoubtedly a element of mystery about the house.
- 5) i) Nobody know what I have been through in the last few days.
  - ii) Much water have flown under the bridge.
- b) Read the following passage and answer the questions below:

The culture of nuclear families is in fashion. Parents are often heard complaining about the difficulties in bringing up children these days. Too much of freedom in demand, too much independence; overnight parties; extravagance in spending pocket money; no time for studies and family all this is a common cry of such families. Aren't parents, themselves, responsible for this pitiful state? The basic need of a growing youth is the family, love, attention and bonding along with moral values. One should not forget that 'charity begins at home'.

Independence and individuality both need to be respected, in order to maintain the sanctity of family. Children, today are to be handled with tact in order to bridge the ever widening generation gap. Only the reasonable demands need to be fulfilled, as there are too many expenses to be met and too many social obligations to be taken care of by the parents. Our

T



forefathers lived happily in joint families. Children loved to live with their cousins, learnt to adjust within means. There was perfect harmony between the generations. There never existed the concept of old-age homes. There was deep respect for the family elders and love, care and concern for the youngsters. Even the minor family differences were solved amicably.

- Read the meanings below, find one word from the passage to replace the description: (3x1=3)
  - i) Lack of restriction in spending money or using resources.
  - ii) Holiness of life.
  - iii) In a friendly and peaceful manner.
- Use each of the following words from the passage in sentences of your own.

  (2×1=2)
  - i) Charity.
  - ii) Freedom.
- c) Prepare two suitable captions to eradicate corruption.

 $(2\frac{1}{2} \times 2 = 5)$ 

OR

Prepare one slogan for **each**:

- i) Ban plastic
- ii) Save water.



# I Semester B.B.A./B.H.M./B.B.A.(A.M.) Examination, February/March 2023 (NEP Scheme)

## LANGUAGE HINDI (Paper – I) Kahani Aur Vyakaran

Max. Marks: 60

।. निम्नलिखित प्रश्नों के उत्तर एक शब्द या वाक्य में लिखिए।

 $(10 \times 1 = 10)$ 

- 1) लेखक के गाँव के ठाकुर का नाम लिखिए।
- 2) रफीक हिन्द का पहला अंक कब निकला था ?
- 3) शिवम की पत्नी का नाम क्या था ?
- 4) 'अभाव' कहानी किसके उज्वल चरित्र को झांकी है ?
- 5) आदर्श -विरोध कहानी के लेखक कौन हैं ?
- 6) बालक का गाँव नैनीताल से कितनी दूर थी ?
- 7) सर्वदयाल के पिता का नाम क्या था ?
- 8) शिवानी की बड़ी बहन कहाँ रहती थी ?
- 9) डाक्टर साहब को किसने फोन किया था ?
- 10) मिस्टर मेहता के भाषण के विरोध में बालकृष्ण मेहता ने क्या की थी ?
- II. किन्हीं **दो** का संदर्भ स्पष्टीकरण कीजिए।

 $(2 \times 7 = 14)$ 

- 1) संसार में बहुत से मनुष्य ऐसे हैं, जिनको वह करना पड़ता है जो उनके योग्य नहीं होता, मैं भी उनमें से एक हूँ।
- 2) खाने का क्या है, पेट में पड़ा रहे या टिफिन में, एक ही बात है।
- 3) 'जब तुम्हारे और उसके आदर्शों में विरोध हों तो उसे तुम पर श्रद्धा क्यों कर हो सकती है ?'
- III. किसी एक कहानी की सारांश लिखकर उसकी विशेषताओं पर प्रकाश डालिए। (1×16=16)
  - 1) मुक्ति
  - 2) सच का सौदा।

## **AECC - 4.4**

## | Management | Man

IV. किसी एक पर टिप्पणी लिखिए।

 $(1 \times 5 = 5)$ 

- 1) ठाकुर कुलदीप सिंह
- 2) बालकृष्ण मेहता।

#### व्याकरण

V. किन्हीं तीन प्रश्नों की उत्तर लिखिए।

 $(3 \times 5 = 15)$ 

- 1) अन्य लिंग लिखिए।
  - क) शिष्या
- ख) नाना
- ग) गायक

- घ) हाथी
- ङ) नौकर
- 2) वचन बदलिए।
  - अ) छातें
- आ) पुस्तक
- इ) लिपी

- ई) दरवाजा
- उ) चिड़िया
- 3) कारक किसे कहते हैं ? उसके भेदों को विभक्ति के साथ लिखिए।
- 4) सर्वनाम की परिभाषा उदाहरण के साथ लिखिए।
- 5) निम्नलिखित धातुओं से क्रिया शब्द बनाइए।
  - क) लिख
- ख) खेल
- ग) पढ़

- घ) उठ
- ङ) आ



# I Semester B.B.A./B.B.A.M./B.H.M./B.V.A.M./B.V.I.D./B.A.S.L.

# Examination, February/March 2023 (NEP Scheme) SANSKRIT

Nitishatakan	n of Bhartruhari	, Grammar and Co	omprehension
Time: 2½ Hours			Max. Marks: 60
	•	Sanskrit/Kannada a and b must be an	
<ol> <li>समीचीनं उत्तरं चिनुत ।</li> </ol>	_		(10×1=10)
ಸರಿಯಾದ ಉತ್ತರವನ್ನು	ಆರಿಸಿ ಬರೆಯಿರಿ.		
Select the correct	answer.		
1) नीतिशतकस्य कर्ता	क: ?		
अ) भामहः	आ) सोमदेव:	इ) भर्तृहरिः	ई) गुणाड्य:
2) गौगर्दभ: केन वार्रा	चेतुं शक्यते ?		
अ) दण्डेन	आ) अन्कुशेन	इ) पाशेन	ई) शूलेन
3) पुरुषं के न विभूषय	गन्ति ?		
अ) वस्त्राणि	आ) हारा:	इ) केयूराणि	ई) पुष्पाणि
4) दौर्मन्त्र्यात् कः विन	ाश्याति ?		
अ) मन्त्रिः		आ) सेवकः	
इ) नृपति:		ई) राज्यम्	
5) भूमि: कं इव नाना	फलं फलित ?		
अ) कामधेनुरिव		आ) ऐरावतमिव	
इ) वैडूर्यमिव	· ·	ई) कल्पलतेव	

6) नीतिशतके कति विधानि सन्ति ?

आ) त्रीणि

अ) द्वे

ई) पश्च

इ) चत्वारि

· B



	7)	अपण्डितानां विभूषणं	किम् ?				
		अ) वाचालत्वं		आ)	अर्धेर्यत्वं		
		इ) मौनं		ई)	र्धेर्यत्वम्		
	8)	भुवनश्रेणिं कः कहति	?				
		अ) गजः	आ) वृषभ:	इ)	शेष:	ई) भूमि:	
	9)	विशेषज्ञ: केन आराध्य	यते ?				
		अ) दुःखतरं		आ)	सुखतरं		
	290	इ) दुःस्तरं			ज्ञानतरं		
	10)	सर्वे गुणा: किं आश्रय	गन्ति ?				
		अ) यशं	आ) काश्चनं	इ)	पण्डितं	ई) कुलीनं	
11.	एक	<b>स्य</b> प्रश्नस्य उत्तरं लिख	बत ।				(1×10=10
	ಒಂ	<b>ದು</b> ಪ್ರಶ್ನೆಗೆ ಉತ್ತರಿಸಿ.					3-
	An	swer <b>any one</b> que	estion.				
	1)	भतृहरे: देशकालकृती:	: अधिकृत्य प्रबन्धमेकं वि	लेखत	T		
			ಲ ಕೃತಿಯನ್ನು ಕುರಿತು ಪ್ರಃ n place, date, works		•	•	
	2)	''विद्याया: महत्वम्''					d
		''ವಿದೈಯ ಮಹತ್ವ''ವ	ಸನ್ನು ವರ್ಣಿಸಿರಿ.				
		~	ortance of Knowledg	ge".			
11.	द्वयो	: लघुटिप्पणीं लिखत	1				(2×5=10)
	ಯ	ಾವುದಾದರೂ <b>ಎರಡಕ್ಕೆ</b> ಅ	ಲಘು ಟಿಪ್ಪಣಿ ಬರೆಯಿರಿ :				
	Wr	ite short notes on	any two :				
	1)	यशस: महत्वम्					
	2)	दानस्य महिमा					
	3)	मूर्खत्वम्					
	4)	स्वाभिमानी लक्षणम् ।					



IV. द्वयो: श्लोकयो: भाषान्तरं कृत्वा भावार्थं विशदयत । ಎರಡು ಶ್ಲೋಕಗಳನ್ನು ಭಾಷಾಂತರಿಸಿ ಭಾವಾರ್ಥವನ್ನು ವಿವರಿಸಿ. Translate and explain **any two** of the following.

 जाड्यंधियो हरित सिश्चितवाचि सत्यं मानोन्नितं दिशित पापमपाकरोति चेत: प्रसादयित दिक्षु तनोति कीर्तिं सत्सङ्गित: कथय किं न करोति पुंसां ।।

- 2) कृमिकुलचितं लालाक्लिन्नं जुगुप्सितं निरूपमरसप्रीत्या खादयन्खरास्थि निरामिषं सुरपतिमपि श्वा पार्श्वस्यं विलोक्य न शङ्कते न हि गणयति क्षुद्रो जन्तुः परि
- 3) अम्भोजिनीवन विहारिवलासमेव हंसस्य हिन्त नितरां कुपितो विधाता न त्वस्य दुग्धजलभेदिवधौ प्रसिद्धां वैदग्ध्यकीर्तिमपहर्तुमसौ समर्थः ।।
- 4) क्षान्तिश्चेत्कवचेन किं किमिरिभिः क्रोधोस्ति चेद्देहिनां ज्ञातिश्चेदनलेन किं यदि सुहृद्दिव्यौषधैः किं फलं किं सपैंः यदि दुर्जनाः किमु धनैर्विद्यानवद्या यदि क्रीडा चेत्किमु भूषणैः सुकविता यद्यस्ति राज्येन किम् ।।

## V. द्वयो: सन्दर्भं विवृणुत ।

ಯಾವುದಾದರೂ **ಎರಡನ್ನು** ಸಂದರ್ಭಸಹಿತ ವಿವರಿಸಿ : Explain with reference to context on **any two**.

- 1) मूर्खस्य नात्स्यौषधम् ।
- 2) ज्ञानलवदुर्विदग्धं ब्रह्मापि नरं न रञ्जयति ।
- 3) विशेषत: सर्वविदां समाजे विभूषणं मौनमपण्डितानाम् ।
- 4) यो न ददाति भुङ्क्ते तस्य तृतीया गतिर्भवति ।

 $(2 \times 6 = 12)$ 

 $(2 \times 4 = 8)$ 



# VI. संस्कृत भाषया उत्तरं लिखत ।

a) पश्चानां सन्धिं विभज्य नाम लिखत ।

 $(1 \times 5 = 5)$ 

- 1) योगीन्द्रः
- 2) महोन्नतिः
- 3) मैवं
- 4) देवर्षि
- 5) इत्येव
- 6) आगतासि
- 7) अरुणोदयः
- 8) नावसीदति
- b) परिच्छेदं पठित्वा प्रश्नानां उत्तराणि लिखत ।

 $(5 \times 1 = 5)$ 

ಗದ್ಯಭಾಗವನ್ನು ಓದಿ ಪ್ರಶ್ನೆಗಳಿಗೆ ಉತ್ತರಿಸಿರಿ. Read the following passage and answer the questions.

संस्कृत साहित्ये रामायणम् आदिकाव्यमिति प्रसिद्धम् । आदिकविः वाल्मीिकः तस्य कर्ता । सः रामायणकयानायकस्य श्री रामस्य समकालीनः । रामायणस्य उत्पत्तिविषये काचन कथा बालकाण्डस्य आदिभागे विद्यते । एकदा वाल्मीिकः स्नानार्थं तमसा नदीं अगच्छेत् । तत्र तेन नद्याः अपरं तीरे वृक्षशाखायां क्रीडन्तौ क्रौश्चपिक्षणौ दृष्टौ । तस्मिन्नेव क्षणे व्याधेन विद्धः क्रौश्चः भूमौ निपपात । क्रौश्ची सकुरणं चुक्रोश । एतत् अवलोकयतः वाल्मीिकः मुखात् शापोक्तिः श्लोकरूपेण निर्गता ।

### प्रश्ना:

- 1) संस्कृत साहित्ये किं काव्यं आदिकाव्यमिति प्रसिद्धम् ?
- 2) रामायणोत्पत्तिवृत्तान्तः कस्मिन् काण्डे वर्तते ?
- 3) वाल्मीकिना नद्या: अपरेतीरे कौ दृष्टौ ?
- 4) क्रोश्च: किमर्थं भूमौ पपात ?
- 5) वाल्मीके: मुखात् शापोक्ति: केन रूपेण निर्गता ?



# I Semester B.B.A./B.C.A./B.H.M./B.S.W. Examination, February/March 2023 (NEP)

TAMIL LANGUAGE (Part – I, Paper – I)

Time : 2	1/2 Hours	
	CLIBRAR THE KASTURINAGAR	
	ZZ QAMONTON	

Max. Marks: 60

### SECTION - A

l. அனைத்து வினாக்களுக்கும் சரியான விடையைத் தேர்ந்தெடுத்து எழுதுக.

 $(5 \times 1 = 5)$ 

- 1) உயிர்மெய் எழுத்துகள் மொத்தம்
  - 1) 30

2) 216

3) 246

- 4) 247
- 2) பட்டினப்பாலையின் பாட்டுடைத் தலைவன்
  - 1) பரணர்

2) சேரன்

3) பாண்டியன்

- 4) திருமாவளவன்
- 3) முதல் எழுத்துகள் எத்தனை ?
  - 1) 30

2) 21

3) 22

- 4) 23
- 4) ஆய்த எழுத்துக்கு வழங்கும் வேறுபெயர்
  - 1) ஆய்த குறுக்கம்

2) தனிநிலை

3) மெய்

- 4) உயிர்
- 5) ஹொனலுலுவிலுள்ள பிரசித்தி பெற்ற பொருட்காட்சி சாலை
  - 1) பிஷப் மியூசியம்

2) மோர்மன்

3) வைக்கிக்கி

4) நியூயார்க்

· The



- II. எவையேனும் ஐந்திற்கு இடம் சுட்டிப்பொருள் விளக்கம் தருக.
- $(5 \times 3 = 15)$

- தாமரைத் தண் தாது ஊதி. மீமிசைச் சாந்தில் தொடுத்த தீம் தேன் போல
- 2) ''மலை அகழ்க்குவனே ; கடல் தூர்க்குவனே வான் வீழ்க்குவனே ; வளி மாற்றுவன் என''
- 3) ''சீர் உடை ஆண்மை செய்கையின் அறிப''
- 4) ''ஹவாய்த் தீவுகளின் கவர்னர் நீதிபதிகள் முதலியவர்களை அமெரிக்காவின் குடியரசுத் தலைவரே நியமனம் செய்வார்''
- 5) ''விளையாடு ஆயமொடு வெண் மணல் அழுத்தி மறந்தனம் துறந்த காழ் முளை அகைய''
- 6) ''காடு கொன்று நாடு ஆக்கி'' குளம் தொட்டு வளம் பெருக்கி''
- 7) ''ஐரோப்பாவில் எங்கள் தேசந்தான் உண்மையான ஜனநாயக தத்துவமுள்ள நாடு''
- 8) ''அமெரிக்காவின் பூர்வ குடிகளுக்குச் சிவப்பு இந்தியர் என்று பெயர்''

### SECTION - B

- III. எவையேனும் ஐந்து வினாக்களுக்குச் சுருக்கமான விடை எழுதுக. (5×4=20)
  - 1) உயிர் எழுத்துகளைச் சான்றுடன் விளக்கி எழுதுக.
  - 2) அளபெடை வகைகளைச் சான்றுடன் விளக்குக.
  - 3) குற்றியலுகரம் என்றால் என்ன ? சான்றுடன் கூறுக.
  - 4) போலியின் வகைகளைச் சான்றுடன் எழுதுக.
  - 5) நற்றிணை மருதத்திணைப் பாடலில் வெள்ளி விதியார் கூறிய கருத்துகளை எழுதுக.



- 6) பட்டினப்பாலையில் மக்களின் விளையாட்டுக்கள் பற்றி எழுதுக.
- 7) உலகில் அழகிய பாரிஸ்–குறித்து எழுதுக.
- 8) உலகமெங்கும் ஒலிக்கும் பெயர் எது என்பதைச் சான்றுடன் கூறுக.

### SECTION - C

IV. எவையேனும் நான்கு வினாக்களுக்கு விடை தருக.

 $(4 \times 5 = 20)$ 

- 1) பட்டினப்பாலை கூறும் திருமாவளவனின் வெற்றிச் சிறப்பினை எழுதுக.
- 2) எளிய பத்தில் முதுமொழிக் காஞ்சி கூறும் கருத்துகள் யாவை ?
- 3) அயர்லாந்தில் மூன்று நாள் நடந்த நிகழ்வுகளை தொகுத்து எழுதுக.
- 4) வினைமுற்றிய தலைவன் தன் நெஞ்சிற்குக் கூறியவற்றை முல்லை திணைப்பாடல் எவ்வாறு எடுத்துரைக்கின்றது ?
- 5) கவிஞர் நோகுச்சி-சிறுகுறிப்பு வரைக.
- 6) ஏ.கே. செட்டியாரின் கப்பல் பிரயாணம் பற்றி எழுதுக.



# I Semester B.B.A./B.C.A./B.H.M./B.S.W. Degree Examination, February/March 2023 (NEP Scheme)

MALAYALAM LANGUAGE (Part – I, Paper – I)

Time: 2½ Hours

Max. Marks: 60

			SE	CTIC	DN – A
۱.	എടു	ည္သ၁ (	ചോദ്യങ്ങൾക്കും <b>ശരിയുത്ത</b>	000	തിരഞ്ഞെടുത്തെഴുതുക. (5×1=5)
	1)	ആ	ത്മഗതം എന്ന ലേഖനത്തിെ	ന്റ ര	ചയിതാവ്.
		1)	കെ. പി. അപ്പൻ	2)	എം. പി. പോൾ
		3)	സക്കറിയ	4)	എം. കെ. സാനു
	2)	ദുമ	ഭര്യാധനന്റെ മരണം ധൃതരാശ്ര	ഷ്പരെ	ര അറിയിച്ചതാര് ?
		1)	വ്യാസൻ	2)	ഭീഷ്മർ
		3)	സഞ്ജയൻ	4)	കൃഷ്ണൻ
	3)	യു	ദ്ധത്തിൽ മാത്തുക്കുട്ടിയ്ക്ക് നം	ഷ്ട്യറ്റെ	പ്പട്ടത്
		1)	കണ്ണ്	2)	കാല്
		3)	കൈ	4)	ജീവൻ
	4)	സ	ദേയ്ക്കു തുറന്ന കത്തെഴുതിയ	താര്	??
		1)	പോപ്പ്	2)	മേരി
		3)	ലാഠപ്	4)	ഡിത്തി
	5)	മറി	ിയാമ്മച്ചേടത്തിയുടെ മകൻ		
		1)	മാത്തുക്കുട്ടി	2)	കുഞ്ഞുവർക്കി
		3)	രാഘവൻ	4)	പ്പെദേശി



- II. ഏതെങ്കിലും **അഞ്ചെണ്ണ**ത്തിന് ഉത്തരമെഴുതുക (സന്ദർഭം, ആശയം വൃക്തമാക്കുക). **(5×3=15)** 
  - ആപത്തു വന്നാലതിൽ പ്പരമീശ്വരൻ ആപത്തു തന്നെ വരുത്തുമേ മേൽക്കുമേൽ
  - ഗാന്ധാരി തന്നുടെ ദൃഷ്ടി പാതത്താൽ കൃ താന്താത്മജനും കുനിഖിയായ് വന്നിതു
  - പോരിക വൈകരുതേതു മിനിയുടൻ പോരിൽ മരിച്ചവരെ ക്കണ്ടു കൊളളുവാൻ
  - 4) കല്ലു കൊണ്ടോ മനം താവക മെങ്കില ക്കല്ലിനു മാർദ്രതയുണ്ടിതു കാണുമ്പോൾ
  - മണ്ടിനാൾ വീണാളുരുണ്ടാൾ തെരു തെരെ പിന്നെ മോഹിച്ചാളുണർന്നാൾ പൊടുക്കനേ
  - 6) ജാതനായാൽ മൃതനാമവനെ ന്നൊരു നീതി ചമച്ചതു നീരജ സംഭവൻ
  - പുത്രരാകുന്ന തവർകൾ നിങ്ങൾക്കിനി നിത്യസുഖേന രക്ഷിപ്പവർ നിങ്ങളെ
  - മായാമയനായ നാരായണനുടെ മായാ വിലാസങ്ങളാർക്കറിഞ്ഞീടാവൂ.

### SECTION - B

- III. ഏതെങ്കിലും **അഞ്ച്** ചോദ്യങ്ങൾക്ക് ഉത്തരമെഴുതുക (**അരപ്പുറ**ത്തിൽ). (5×4=20)
  - നാമം എന്നാലെന്ത് ? എത്രവിധം ? ഏതെല്ലാം? ഉദാഹരണസഹിതം വൃക്തമാക്കുക.
  - 2) ധൃതരാഷ്പ്രർക്കു സഞ്ജയൻ നല്ലുന്ന ആശ്വാസം എന്തായിരുന്നു ?
  - 3) എഴുത്തു സാഹിത്യം അഭിവൃദ്ധി പ്രാപിച്ച മേഖലകൾ ഏതെല്ലാം ?
  - 4) കുഞ്ഞുവർക്കി മാത്തുക്കുട്ടിയുടെ കുടുംബത്തോടു ചെയ്ത ചതി എന്ത് ?

- T



- 5) വചനം എന്നാലെന്ത് ? എത്രവിധം ? ഏതെല്ലാം ? ഉദാഹരണസഹിതം വൃക്തമാക്കുക.
- 6) വ്യാസൻ ധൃതരാഷ്ട്രർക്കു നല്ലുന്ന ഉപദേശം.
- 7) ആത്മഗതം കവി സങ്കേതമാണ് എന്നു പറയാനുള്ള കാരണം.
- 8) ഉപദേശിയുടെ സുവിശേഷത്തിന് കഥയിലെ പ്രസക്തി.

### SECTION - C

IV. ഏതെങ്കിലും നാല് ചോദ്യങ്ങൾക്ക് ഉത്തരമെഴുതുക (ഒരു പുറത്തിൽ). (4×5=20)

- ഹൃദയാലുവായ ഒരു എഴുത്തുകാരനു മാത്രമേ ഒന്നാം തരം കത്തുകൾ എഴുതാൻ സാധിക്കൂ — കാരണം.
- 2) ഭക്തിയ്ക്കു മുൻതൂക്കം നല്ലുന്ന കാര്യത്തിൽ എഴുത്തച്ഛന്റെ താത്പര്യം വ്യക്തമാക്കുക.
- 3) അവൻ വീണ്ടും വരുന്നു നാടകത്തെക്കുറിച്ചുള്ള നിങ്ങളുടെ അഭിപ്രായം.
- 4) ഹാസ്യത്തെക്കുറിച്ചുള്ള ബെർഗ്സൺന്റെ അഭിപ്രായം.
- 5) ഗാന്ധാരി യുദ്ധ ഭൂമിയിൽ കണ്ട കാഴ്ചകൾ.
- 6) ബൈബിളിലെ കഥാ സൂചനകൾ നാടകത്തിലെ സംഭവങ്ങളുമായി എത്രമാത്രം യോജിക്കുന്നു ? — വ്യക്തമാക്കുക.